
 

 

  

NEWSLETTER 
May 2021 

 
Important Dates….. 
 Possum Bush Preschool 

10th, 14th, 24th & 28th May 

 Wombat Bush Preschool 
11th, 13th, 25th & 27th May  

 Biggest Morning Tea 
fundraiser 18 & 20th May. 

 National Simultaneous 
Storytime 19th May. 

 School Photos – 1st to 4th 
June, info available soon. 

 Bush Preschool continues 
in June, dates to follow. 

 Smoking Ceremony for 
Naidoc week - 22nd June. 

 

 

  ‘Like’ us on Facebook  www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool 

Visit our Website for information & events 

www.springwoodpreschool.org.au 

 

Please sign in with the 

Service NSW QR code  

EVERY TIME you visit 

preschool. Thank you. 

 
We are beginning the re-enrolment process for children currently 

attending Preschool. Families should receive their re-enrolment forms 

via email or you can pick up a printed copy at the sign in/out table.  

Once re-enrolment is complete we will be offering placements for new 

enrolments for 2022. Our waiting list is already very full so if you know 

someone, maybe a friend or relative, who has a child that would like to 

come to preschool next year please ask them to submit a wait list 

online as soon as possible. Click HERE for the online waiting list;  

They can also contact us with enquiries by email 

admin@springwoodpreschool.org.au or phone 47513360 

Positions will fill quickly so get your application in today. 

 

school leavers list 
A list has been displayed on an easel near the sign in/out area under the 
veranda for children leaving us at the end of 2021 and going  
to Kindergarten in 2022. Please write your child’s name under  
the school they will be going to next year. This will help your  
child’s teachers as they begin their planning to make a smooth 
transition for all of the children moving onto “big school” next  
year. Thankyou. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
https://springwood.hubworks.com.au/registrations/register?waitlist=true
mailto:admin@springwoodpreschool.org.au
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Late Pick ups & Late fees 

This is a friendly reminder that our closing time is 4pm.  Late fees are applied for late pickups 
from 4pm and are charged as follows; from 4pm to 4:10pm or any part of that time period is 
charged at $20, and a further $5 for each 5 minute period after 4:10pm will be charged.  

We understand that everyone is busy and there is always a lot going on but you must be within the 
preschool grounds with enough time to collect your child and leave preschool by our closing time of 4pm. Please arrive 
no later than 3:55pm. It would be greatly appreciated if you could also remind any other adults who are authorised to 
pick up your child of these times too.  

Should a late fee be incurred, it will be charged to your account. Two staff are required to be paid overtime to stay 
from 4pm with a child who is picked up late, hence the reason for late fees charged from 4pm.  

We don’t wish to appear unsympathetic however these times must be enforced for licence and insurance reasons. 
When children are not collected from the service by 4pm, the Preschool is breaching the conditions of its license. 
Furthermore, the preschool’s public liability insurance only covers accident claims in conjunction with the conditions 
of our licence, i.e. between the hours as stated above. Thank you for your co-operation and understanding in this 
matter. 

 

Reporting Illness at Preschool 

Maintaining a healthy and safe environment for educators and families is paramount. Springwood 
Preschool educators have a duty of care to ensure the health and wellbeing of the children, 
educators and families within the preschool by implementing illness exclusion periods for the 

benefit of the preschool community. We understand that children do become ill however in order 
to prevent illness and cross infection and due to the number of children at preschool each day and the close proximity 
of children to each other, we believe that infection control is essential. PLEASE contact us if your child is unwell so 
that we may take the necessary steps to follow our infection control procedures. We are unable to act effectively if 
families do not advise the preschool of these sorts of illnesses. 
In the event of a confirmed case of an infectious illness or vaccine preventable disease at preschool we will issue an 
email to advise families of the situation and provide a fact sheet from NSW Health to inform families of symptoms, 
treatment, infectious and exclusion periods. Further to this, The Director must notify the Public Health Unit as soon as 
they are aware that a child at the preschool has contracted a vaccine preventable disease, making it even more 
important for families to notify the preschool as soon as possible of illness whether or not you suspect your child may 
have had the illness at preschool. Thank you for your co-operation. 
 
 

Fees for Term 2 –  
Covid Preschool funding continues for term 2 meaning that fees are still significantly reduced. Fee invoices have been 

issued via Hubworks and as per term 1, we request that fees be paid as a lump sum please and were due by Monday 3rd 
May. If you have any difficulties with payment or questions please email us at admin@springwoodpreschool.org.au 

Thank you 

 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
mailto:admin@springwoodpreschool.org.au
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ATTENTION:  
COVID-19 restrictions update 6 May – How does this 

affect Preschool pick up & drop off? 
To maintain restrictions in line with the NSW Government changes & until further notice please note that we 
will revert back to only staff & children inside the preschool. This means that families are welcome into the 
yard to sign children into preschool and then parents will leave from there to exit and staff will bring children 
into the building in a kiss and drop style drop off, and the reverse will apply on the way out of preschool. 
Please keep your drop off and pick up short so that we can maintain physical distancing and not have crowds 
of people in the yard at either end of the day. Please ensure you are signing in with the QR code every time 
you visit the preschool and use the hand sanitiser too. Thank you in advance for working with us in these 
very changeable times.  

 

2022 Re-enrolment & School Leavers forms have been emailed 

 

*Please return your forms by Friday 28th May so that we can let new families know as soon as 
possible of the vacancies we have to offer. Thank you. 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
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Two day enrolment pattern explanation: Our Preschool receives funding under the Start Strong program 

from the NSW State Government as an approved community preschool. Start Strong aims to improve affordability of 
early childhood education and increase the number of children participating for 600 hours in a quality early childhood 
education program in the year before school (600 hours/year equates to 15 hours/week). Underpinning this is 
research showing that children who participate in quality early childhood education in the year before school are more 
likely to start school equipped with the social, cognitive and emotional skills they need to engage in learning. In our 
preschool, children attending a 2 day enrolment will have access to 16 hours/week. To take full advantage of the 
funding model we have structured enrolment patterns on a 2 day/week format to enable 2 groups of children across 
the week to access the Start Strong program’s 600 hours in the year before school, as well as maximising our funding 
to in turn keep daily preschool fees as low as possible.  

 

Bush Preschool to commence from week 4 

Please refer to the note from your classroom for the dates specific to each group. 

 
 
 

 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
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Biggest Morning Tea - 18th & 20th May 

 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/
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National Simultaneous Storytime 19th May 

 
 

http://www.facebook.com/springwoodpreschool
http://www.springwoodpreschool.org.au/

